
  

THE BEACON 
Parish Priest:  Fr Alban Greenwood 

The Presbytery, King Street, WELLINGTON, TF1 3AP 
Telephone:  01952 – 242423 

web:  www.stpatrickstelford.com 
& www.our-lady-telford.co.uk  

e-mail:  ccntelford@gmail.com 
also Fr Michał Łatuszyński, (Polish Community) 

 11 Harvington Close, Wellington, TF1 3EX 
Tel: 07926 044405     e-mail:  stafford@pcmew.org 

Safeguarding:  Moira Shrimpton 07540 723614 

 

 
9TH OCTOBER 2022 

 

THE TWENTY-EIGHTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 
 
 

Sat 8th 18:15 Jack and Cäcelia Stanton St Patrick’s 

Sun 9th 08:45 Mass in Polish St Patrick’s 

The 28th Sunday 
in Ordinary Time 

09:00 Private Intention Our Lady’s 

11:00 Margaret Broughton St Patrick’s 

Mon 10th Ferial 
  No Mass today  

Tue 11th St John XXIII, Pope 

 11:45 Funeral Mass for Brian Broderick St Patrick’s 

Wed 12th St Wilfred, Bishop 
 12:00 25th Anniversary of Abraham Our Lady’s 

Thur 13th St Edward the Confessor, King 
 19:00 Ian Martindale St Patrick’s 

Fri  14th Ferial 
 12:00 Richard Mills  St Patrick’s 

Sat 15th St Teresa of Avila, Virgin & Doctor of the Church  

Sat 15th 18:15 Daine & Denlin Biju Birthday Remembrance St Patrick’s 

Sun 16th 08:45 Mass in Polish St Patrick’s 

The 29th Sunday 
in Ordinary Time 

09:00 Kathleen Stagg RIP Our Lady’s 

11:00 

12:30 

Mark Bradley 

Baptism – Alfie Hoyle 

St Patrick’s 

 
CONFESSIONS 

Heard by Appointment 
 

DATA PROTECTION PRIVACY NOTICE 
Our two parishes sometimes collect personal information about parishioners.  All personal information is collected, processed and 
stored in accordance with the General Data Protection Regulations.  This is retained only as necessary and used by the 
Parish/Diocese for the benefit of the Parish and for legitimate reasons such as administrative and religious purposes.  You can 
read our full privacy notice at www.dioceseofshrewsbury.org/about-us/privacy-notice 

 

The Diocese of Shrewsbury is a Registered Charity (No.234025) 
 

LET US KNOW YOUR E-MAIL ADDRESS 
We use e-mail addresses to keep in touch with parishioners and to circulate the Newsletter.  If you are not yet receiving parish 
updates let us know your email address and you too can be included.  Send an email to ccntelford@gmail.com and we shall keep 
you abreast of the latest news and updates in the comfort of your own home. 
 
 
 
 
  

http://www.stpatrickstelford.com/
http://www.our-lady-telford.co.uk/
mailto:ccntelford@gmail.com
http://www.dioceseofshrewsbury.org/about-us/privacy-notice
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28TH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 
 

 

FIRST READING         2 Kings 5: 14-17 
A reading from the second book of the Kings 
 
Naaman the leper went down and immersed 
himself seven times in the Jordan, as Elisha had 
told him to do.  And his flesh became clean once 
more like the flesh of a little child. 
 
Returning to Elisha with his whole escort, he went 
in and stood before him.  “Now I know” he said 
“that there is no God in all the earth except in 
Israel.  Now, please, accept a present from your 
servant.”  But Elisha replied, “As the Lord lives, 
whom I serve, I will accept nothing.”  Naaman 
pressed him to accept, but he refused.  Then 
Naaman said, “Since your answer is ‘No’, allow 
your servant to be given as much earth as two 
mules may carry, because your servant will no 
longer offer holocaust or sacrifice to any god 
except the Lord.” 
 

The word of the Lord. 
R/ Thanks be to God 
 
RESPONSORIAL PSALM         Psalm 97 
Response:  The Lord has shown  
    his salvation to the nations. 
 

1. Sing a new song to the Lord 
for he has worked wonders. 
His right hand and his holy arm 
have brought salvation.  R/ 
 

2. The Lord has made known his salvation; 
has shown his justice to the nations. 
He has remembered his truth and love 
for the house of Israel.  R/ 
 

3. All the ends of the earth have seen 
the salvation of our God. 
Shout to the Lord all the earth, 
ring out your joy.  R/ 

 

SECOND READING                2 Timothy 2: 8-13 
A reading from the letter of St Paul to Timothy 
 

Remember the Good News that I carry, “Jesus 
Christ risen from the dead, sprung from the race of 
David”; it is on account of this that I have my own 
hardships to bear, even to being chained like a 
criminal - but they cannot chain up God’s news.  So 
I bear it all for the sake of those who are chosen, 
so that in the end they may have the salvation that 
is in Christ Jesus and the eternal glory that comes 
with it.  Here is a saying that you can rely on:  If we 
had died with him, then we shall live with him.  If 
we hold firm, then we shall reign with him.  If we 
disown him, then he will disown us.  We may be 

unfaithful, but he is always faithful, for he cannot 
disown his own self. 
R/ Thanks be to God. 
 
GOSPEL ACCLAMATION 
Alleluia, Alleluia. 
Your words are spirit, Lord, and they are life: 
you have the message of eternal life. 
Alleluia, alleluia 
 
GOSPEL             Luke 17: 11-19 
A reading from the holy gospel according to Luke 
R/ Glory to you, O Lord. 
 

On the way to Jerusalem Jesus travelled along the 
border between Samaria and Galilee.  As he 
entered one of the villages, ten lepers came out to 
meet him.  They stood some way off and called to 
him, “Jesus!  Master!  Take pity on us.”  When he 
saw them he said, “Go and show yourselves to the 
priests.”  Now as they were going away they were 
cleansed.  Finding himself cured, one of them 
turned back praising God at the top of his voice 
and threw himself at the feet of Jesus and thanked 
him.  The man was a Samaritan.  This made Jesus 
say, “Were not all ten made clean?  The other nine, 
where are they?  It seems that no one has come 
back to give praise to God, except this foreigner.”  
And he said to the man, “Stand up and go on your 
way.  Your faith has saved you.” 
 

The Gospel of the Lord. 
R/ Praise to you, Lord Jesus Christ. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



PRAYER REMEMBRANCES 
Your prayers are asked for the sick and the 
housebound and all those who are in hospital, the 
Hospice or local nursing and care homes.  We 
remember especially the doctors, nurses and all 
medical staff at our hospitals; also all the staff at 
our local nursing and care homes and parishioners 
shielding or self-isolating at home at this time. 
 

We remember in prayer all who have died, 
especially Kathleen Stragg (Funeral Mass on 24th 
October) and Brian Broderick (Funeral Mass on 
11th October) and all who are mourning the death 
of a loved one, and all whose anniversaries occur 
about this time. 
 

THE POPE’S PRAYER INTENTION FOR 
OCTOBER 

During October the Pope asks us to pray: 
For a Church Open to Everyone: 
We pray for the Church; ever faithful to, and 
courageous in preaching the Gospel. May the 
Church be a community of solidarity, fraternity and 
welcome, always living in an atmosphere of 
synodality. 
 

OUR LADY’S SVP 
Our Lady’s SVP will now meet on Tuesdays.   
The dates are fixed up to the end of the year: 
 

           18th October 
           8th November 
           29th November 
           20th December 
 

New members are always welcome. 
 

MONTHLY ECUMENICAL SERVICE 
Will be held at Our Lady of the Rosary in Trench on 

Tuesday, 25th September at 7pm. 
The theme is God's promise of eternal life. Contact 
Pauline Heffernan 07721 785224 for further details 

 

 

PRAYER FOR UKRAINE 
God of peace and justice, 

we pray for the people of Ukraine today. 
We pray for peace and the laying down of 

weapons. 
We pray for all those who fear for tomorrow, 

that your Spirit may comfort them. 
We pray for those with power over peace and war, 
for wisdom, discernment, and compassion to guide 
their decisions.  Above all we pray for the precious 

children, at risk and in fear, that you would hold 
them and protect them.  We pray in the name of 

Jesus, the Prince of Peace.   
Amen. 

 

 

TELFORD FOOD BANK 
Collection boxes are available in both churches for 
parishioners to leave goods for the Food bank and 
Baby bank.  Thank you for your donations. 

MONEY MATTERS 
Last Sunday’s Offertory Collections: 

St Patrick’s:  £ 1,026.50 
Our Lady’s:  £   382.00 

Many thanks for your continued generosity. 
 

If you would like to make a regular contribution by 
standing order, please contact the office for a form. 

 

CAFOD FAST DAY 
 

CAFOD Family Fast Day 
– Harvest – World Food 
Crisis Appeal 
 

Envelopes are available and 
can be returned via the gold 

box. Please use the envelope or go to 
cafod.org.uk/fastday to donate online. 
 

PARISH NOVEMBER LIST 
During the month of November each of the Masses 
will be offered for those whose names are included 
in our Parish November List and Book of 
Remembrance.  If you would like family members 
and friends to be included, please list them on the 
forms in the porch and return them by posting them 
in the gold box.  
All names will be inscribed into the Book of 
Remembrance.  For family members only: if you 
are able to give their full date of death then their 
names will be inscribed in the dated section of the 
Book and will be remembered in prayer at Mass on 
their Anniversary date.  
All other names will be inscribed in the “Unknown 
Anniversaries” section or in the “Families” section 
of the Remembrance Book.  
 

PARISH SERVICE OF REMEMBRANCE  
At 7.00pm in church on Thursday, 17th November 
we shall remember all parishioners who have died 
over the last twelve months, and your deceased 
family and friends. All parishioners are welcome to 
come and join in this very special annual Service 
and to remember their family members and friends 
in prayer and light a candle in remembrance of 
them. 

 

CATHOLIC WOMEN’S LEAGUE 
CWL Meetings are held on the 3rd Tuesday of 
every month – this month it will be on the 18th. 
Mass at 12:00 followed by tea/coffee and then the 
meeting. 

 

SINGING AT ST PATRICK’S 
The Family Mass singers will meet this month on 
Tuesdays, 11th and 25th to prepare for the Family 
Mass on 6th November.  Everyone is welcome at 
7pm.  
 

The Choir will NOT meet on 12th October but will 
resume on Wednesday nights from 19th. 
 



 

CAN YOU HELP? 
Mobile Phones 
Our Lady’s SVP would like to hear from anyone 
who may have a mobile phone(s) that they no 
longer use and would be willing to donate?  Please 
contact Janet Beyer (President) tel: 01952 410315 
or email: j.beyer202@virginmedia.com 
 

Kettle 
Do you have a spare electric kettle? 
Most of us have a spare kettle in the kitchen 
cupboard, ‘a just in case’ kettle that doesn’t match 
anything.  
In these days of austerity would you donate it? 
Could you bring it to Our Lady’s or contact Rita 
Wilkinson 07803 281971. 
Shed a little kindness and see how God gives back 
100-fold in blessings. Thank you.  
 

Many thanks to the parishioner who donated 
the travel cot.  It was gratefully received. 
 

 

LONDON MARATHON UPDATE 
You may remember that you were invited to 
sponsor Estelle Hetherington (Michael and Lorraine 
Bradley’s daughter) earlier in the year.  Here is a 
message from her Justgiving page: 

‘Hi everyone! What a day it was yesterday! I really 
didn’t want it to end.  The marathon was the 
hardest challenge I’ve ever taken on.  It was tough 
but I finished within my target time and managed to 
cross the line in 3 hours 53 minutes. There are 
people on here (just giving page) that I don’t 
personally know, those who remained anonymous, 
and of course all of those I do know. I want to say a 
huge THANK YOU to everyone. The generosity is 
overwhelming and really spurred me on throughout 
my training and during the race itself. Thank you 
again.’ 
 

YORKSHIRE FESTIVE    
SCARBOROUGH WINTER WARMER 

Good Shepherd Parish has some spaces available 
for their Winter getaway to Robin Hood Bay, 
Scarborough and you are welcome to join. 

 

Full itinerary available from the notice board  
in the porch. 

 

 Contact Jones’ Travel directly. 
 

Tel. 01352-733292 
 

 

FRIENDS OF MYANGA 
The Friends will be selling Raffle Tickets for the 
Christmas Hamper Raffle before 6.15pm & 11am 
Mass on the 22nd/23rd & 29th/30th OCTOBER and 
5th/6th November.  Tickets are £1 each. 
 

There are 6 prizes of food hampers to win including 
Italian, Cheese and Wine, Afternoon Tea & Port 
and Stilton themed selection. 

PARISH DIARY 
October 
8/9th   28th Sunday in Ordinary Time 
11th  Funeral Mass for Brian Broderick 

Family Mass Singers 7pm 
12th  LMAC meeting at Our Lady’s 7pm 
15th/16th  29th Sunday in Ordinary Time 
16th  Baptism: Alfie Hoyle 
18th  Feast of St Luke 
  CWL Mass and meeting 

SVP meets at both churches 
22nd  Baptism:  Isaiah Francis 
22nd/23rd 30th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

World Mission Sunday – Collection 
envelopes available 

 Myanga raffle tickets on sale  
Baptisms:  Elsie Morgan & 

      Elsie Remiarz 
24th  Funeral Mass for Kathleen Stagg 
25th  Family Mass Singers 7pm 
28th  Pope / Tinker Wedding 
29th/30th 31st Sunday in Ordinary Time 
  Myanga raffle tickets on sale 

British Summer Time ends 
30th   Baptism:  Chidubem Ezenkwu 
 

November 
1st All Saints Day - Holyday of 

Obligation 
SVP at St Patrick’s 

2nd All Souls Day 
4th Polish First Friday Mass 6.00pm 
5th/6th  32nd Sunday in Ordinary Time 
 Myanga raffle tickets on sale 
 Family Masses 
  Teas & Coffees after Mass (SVP) 
6th   Myanga Raffle Draw 

Baptism – Ophelia Monachino 
8th  SVP at Our Lady’s 
  Family Mass Singers 7pm 
12th/13th/ Remembrance Sunday 

CWL Cake Sale 
15th  CWL Mass & meeting 
  SVP at St Patrick’s 
17th   Parish Remembrance Service 
20th/21st  Christ the King 
26th/27th 1st Sunday of Advent 

Holy Communion 2023 applications 
available from the porch from 26th. 

29th  SVP meets at both churches 
 

 
 

Photos will be posted in the porch.  
All money raised for Myanga will be used by the 
Sisters to prepare small food parcels to be handed 
out for Christmas to the local people. 
 

Thank you for your continued support, it is very 
much appreciated by Sister Gertrude and the 
community in Myanga. 
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